
 

 

 

 

 

 

Our School 
Our Community 

 
 

www.longwoodps.vic.edu.au 
 Ph: 03 57 98 5386 

School commences at 9.00am and concludes at 3.30pm. 
           Morning recess is from 11.00-11.30am.  Lunch is from 1.30-2.15pm. 

NEWSLETTER 14/23 Monday 20 November 2023 
 

Follow us on facebook @ https://www.facebook.com/longwoodprimaryschool 
 

 

Upcoming Events 
• 21st November - 2024 foundation student transition day – half day 

• 28th November - 2024 foundation student transition day – Full day 

• 29th November – Ditto visit – 10.00am 

• 5th December - 2024 foundation student transition day – Full day 

• 6th December – Gr 6 graduation 

• 11th, 14th & 15th December – Swimming program @ Benalla Aquatic Centre 

• 12th December – State Wide transition 

• 15th December – End of Year Awards night 

• 20th December – Last day Term 4 
 

Transition dates for 2024 foundation students – Our transition session on the 21st November half 

day sessions and then the 28th November and 5th December will be full day sessions leading up to the State Wide 
transition day on Tuesday 12th December. 
 

Parent Payment – Thank you to those parents who have already made this payment, your support is greatly 

appreciated.  Without this contribution we would not be able to provide the wonderful learning opportunities our 
students enjoy.  We remind parents that whilst this payment is voluntary, it does go towards the cost of all materials 
and books that students use at school.  Payment of $230.00 per student can be made in cash/cheque to the office 
or by direct deposit to our bank account – 063-682 10025842.   
 

Pub Raffle – Thank you to those who assisted selling raffle tickets for the meat tray last Friday evening.  We 

made $181.00.        That’s it for this year, thanks to everyone who has supported us with this fundraising effort.  

A special thanks to the White Hart hotel for giving us the opportunity to raise funds for our school. We appreciate 
your support. 
 

Ditto incursion – Junior students will have a fun, interactive live incursion with Bravehearts Ditto on November 

29th.  The Bravehearts Ditto’s Keep Safe Adventure Show teaches young children essential personal safety skills 
and knowledge using age-appropriate language, song, and dance.  It stars Bravehearts’ lovable lion cub ‘Ditto’ 
and a specially trained presenter. 

 

Wanted – Golf sticks preferably left hand and fishing rods plus tackle.  If anyone has 

any lying round they no longer require our students would love to make use of them.  
 
 
 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

20th 
 

21st  
Transition – half day 

22nd  
 

23rd  

Breakfast Club 8.30am 
 

24th  
 

27th 
 

Library 
28th  

Japanese 
Transition – full day 

29th   
 

30th  

Breakfast Club 8.30am 
 

1st   

Art 
 

http://www.longwoodps.vic.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/longwoodprimaryschool
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to this weeks award winners. 

Aussie of the Month - Anikan Melbourne Cup winners – Harper, Anna and Forrest 

P/1/2’s proudly showing off the masks they made in drama. 



Mosquitoes are prevalent at present. Please make sure you take measures 
to protect your family, and don’t forget to apply repellent to students prior to 
coming to school to curb the risk of illness linked to mosquito bites. 
 

Protecting against mosquito-borne diseases - Victoria’s 

mosquito season started this month and will extend to late April 2024. Warm 
and wet weather can result in greater numbers of mosquitoes and increased 

risk of illnesses from mosquito bites. While the overall risk is low, some mosquitoes carry diseases that make people 
sick. 
 
The best protection against mosquito-borne illness is to avoid mosquito bites. Families can protect against mosquito 
bites by: 
• covering up as much as possible with long, loose-fitting, light-coloured clothing  
• applying insect repellent that contains picaridin or DEET on exposed skin when leaving home  
• limiting outdoor activity if lots of mosquitoes are active.  
 
To reduce the risk of illness linked to mosquitos, such as Buruli ulcer, promptly wash any new scratches or cuts 
with soap and clean water and apply a topical antiseptic and dressing. Families with any health concerns should 
see their doctor or phone NURSE-ON-CALL: 1300 606 024 (available 24 hours).  
 
Free Japanese encephalitis vaccines - Japanese encephalitis virus is spread to humans through bites from 
infected mosquitoes and can cause a rare but potentially serious infection of the brain. Free Japanese encephalitis 
vaccines are available to protect Victorians at higher risk of the virus. The Victorian Department of Health 
encourages eligible people who live or work in high-risk local government areas to get vaccinated ahead of summer, 
which brings an increased mosquito presence. For more information, including what is considered a high risk area 
and eligibility for a free vaccine, refer to the Department of Health’s Japanese encephalitis webpage.  
 
For more information on protecting against mosquito-borne diseases, families can refer to the following Better 
Health Channel pages: • Mosquitoes can carry diseases • Protect yourself from mosquito-borne disease, including 
a handy checklist to help reduce mosquito breeding sites at home and resources translated into other languages 
• Japanese  encephalitis • Buruli ulcer. 
 
2024 VicSwim Program. 

 

The VICSWIM 2024 program operates Monday to Friday for 30 minutes each lesson.  Sessions will be held at 

the Euroa pool from Tuesday 2nd till 5th January and the Avenel Pool from Tuesday 2nd til 5th January and 

8th til 12th January (dates to be confirmed). The program is a low cost, 4-5 day intensive summer program 

teaching swimming and water safety to children from 4 years of age. Each program consists of 5 x 30 minute 

lessons (or 4 x 35 minute lessons for Week 1) starting at the same time each day throughout the week.  The cost 

of the program is $35.  

Bookings for VICSWIM 2023 will be open online on November 30th, 2023. 

https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/Buruli-ulcer#prevention-of-buruli-ulcer
https://www.health.vic.gov.au/primary-care/nurse-on-call
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/japanese-encephalitis
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/mosquitoes-can-carry-diseases
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/campaigns/protect-yourself-mosquito-borne-disease
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/conditionsandtreatments/japanese-encephalitis
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/Buruli-ulcer
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/Buruli-ulcer
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Save the Date 

 

Avenel Christmas Market 
Saturday 9th December 

4.00pm – 8.15pm 

Jubilee Park Avenel 

 

Grab your last-minute Christmas 

presents/items. 

Huge variety of stalls offering a wide 

range of products. 

Live entertainment 

And lots, lots more. 

See you there! 

Longwood Fire Brigade 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 
Saturday 9th December 

6.00pm onwards. 

 

    Please bring along a salad 

or sweets to share. 

 

     BBQ, drinks and ice-cream 

provided. 


